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From the Principal

Parent Teacher Interviews  will be held on Thursday 10 May.
You will receive a letter with your students Term 1 Report on Friday 13 April outlining the 

details of how to book appointments with your student’s teachers. Individual parent/
caregiver log in details will also be emailed on the last day of term. The Parent Teacher 

Online (PTO) portal will be open on Monday 16 April.
Students do not attend school on Parent Teacher Interview days but are strongly 

encouraged to attend the interviews with their parent/caregivers.

Dear Parents and Caregivers

Term 1 at Unley High School is always packed with diverse activities. This newsletter shares its 
flavour - and I hope you enjoy it. After a term of work in Years 8 to 12 subjects, written reports 
went home with students on the last day. Overall, Year 12 reports show students are working 
with purpose in class and during out of class time. Organisation, good study habits and time 
management are vital to keep pace.

Parent Teacher Interviews are scheduled for Thursday 10 May. Teachers look forward to 
meeting with parents and students on that day. A letter included with the Report outlines 

the booking process. While interviews provide one way to reaffirm the essential partnership between home and school, we 
encourage parents from all year levels to contact us to share information and talk through any matters as they arise.

Community involvement, both local and global, continues to be important for UHS. After promoting and recognising Harmony 
Day, Student Voice ran a Pink Ribbon Foundation fundraiser. The pink tinged casual day initiative garnered over $700.               
Well done also to our student tour guides who contributed their time to the huge response to the latest Principal’s tour or spoke 
at the Special Interest Program Information session. These students are great role models.  As a school we recently celebrated 
cultural learning and internationalism though involvement with the French Film Festival and Greek Independence Day.  In late 
July, the annual Kyoto Study Tour students arrive. This is another inter-cultural highlight. Thank you to Unley High School families 
who have already offered to host a student. Opportunities to be a home-stay family still exist. 

This newsletter acknowledges national and local sporting success, the progress of the 2018 Musical and the celebration of 40 
years of Rowing at the school. The related article topically charts the moves toward gender equality in this sport.  Our student 
rowers recently showcased their resilience and skill at the Head of the River Regatta. Congratulations go to all crews and 
coaches. Thank you to parents and supporters for the outstanding back up shown to all the rowers. 

Next term, Year 9 students undertake NAPLAN tests. The resulting information provides teachers with useful data for each 
student about their reading, writing, spelling, grammar and numeracy. We use this along with PAT R/M data and subject grades 
to form a comprehensive picture of individual progress and to highlight areas for growth.

Staff will use the Pupil Free Day on Friday 8 June to undertake important training. Through Collaborative Moderation, teachers 
work with colleagues from nearby schools to share tasks, and check for consistency of assessment against the Australian 
Curriculum standards. On the following Tuesday, (Monday is a Public Holiday) teaching staff will continue professional learning in 
a number of areas. This provides a long weekend break in the winter term for students and their families.  

With the installation of the new facade on Kitchener Street, STEM Works progresses well. On other technology related news, 
please note the iPad parent workshops advertised in these pages, and the positive outcomes of the Term 1 mobile phone trial 
will see this process extended into the regular workings of the school.

We look forward to welcoming students on Monday 30 April to begin Term 2, and wish all a safe holiday.

Brenda Harris, Principal
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On March 21, the Student Voice Prefects organised for a display to 
celebrate Harmony Day. Harmony Day is a day that celebrates Australia’s 
cultural diversity. It celebrates inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging for everyone. 

To acknowledge this day, posters and stickers were displayed around the school, especially the rose garden. In 
conjunction with this, each Home Group were sent pieces of orange card and were encouraged to write Harmony Day 
messages. The Prefects then collected these cards. They were then collated onto a large poster, which was displayed 
on the glass wall of the library, for all students to see.

Alistair Rowe - Head Prefect

Harmony Day 2018

Hello, my name is Laurie Massit and I am the  French assistant  for the French 
Immersion and French Bilingual/Binational programs in Unley High School this 
school year. I grew up in a suburb of Paris called  Rueil-Malmaison and also 
lived in Paris during my university studies. I taught French as a French assistant 
in primary schools in Scotland and Germany. I have taught adults in Sri Lanka as 
well. I decided to become a French assistant at Unley High School because all 
my experiences abroad have been very enriching professionally and personally, 
and also because I wanted a teaching experience in a high school. I find this 
role of a language assistant interesting because students can speak to a native 
French speaker and hear the French accent. Being a French assistant also allows 
me to learn a lot about Australia and the way Australians live. I would like to 
travel to Melbourne and Sydney, but also to Tasmania and Uluru to learn about 
aboriginal culture. I’m happy to be here and I’m enjoying my stay in Australia.

Bonjour, je m’appelle Laurie Massit et je suis pendant cette année scolaire 
assistante de français à Unley High School. J’ai grandi dans la banlieue de 
Paris, à Rueil-Malmaison, j’ai également habité à Paris pour mes études. J’ai 
enseigné le français comme assistante de français en Ecosse et en Allemagne 
dans des écoles primaires. J’ai aussi enseigné quelques mois au Sri Lanka à 
des adultes. J’ai eu envie de devenir assistante de français à Unley High School 
parce que toutes mes expériences d’enseignement à l’étranger ont été très enrichissantes au niveau professionnel ainsi 
que personnel et parce que j’avais envie d’avoir une expérience d’enseignement en lycée. Je trouve le rôle d’assistante de 
français intéressant parce cela permet aux élèves de parler avec une personne native et d’entendre l’accent français. Etre 
assistante de français est aussi une bonne opportunité pour moi de découvrir l’Australie et la manière dont les Australiens 
vivent. J’aimerais voyager à Melbourne et Sydney, mais aussi peut être en Tasmanie et à Uluru afin d’apprendre sur la 
culture aborigène. Je suis heureuse d’être là et mon séjour est très intéressant 

LOTE News
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To commemorate Greek Independence Day, students from various year levels spent 
several weeks learning a traditional Greek dance called the Pentozali. The dance was then 
performed at a celebration held at school. The celebration also shared a variety of Greek 
sweets and food to showcase parts of the Greek culture. Students that performed were 
from various cultural backgrounds, which gave everyone the opportunity to experience 
Greek traditions.   
Anastasia Pericleous & Jonathan Antonis   - Year 12 Students

Greek Independence Day Celebrations 

On Friday 9 March Unley High School held their annual Sports Day. Two of our students from the Link Program, Jay 
and Ethan enjoyed the day, despite it being very warm. Both Ethan and Jay got involved cheering for their teams 
in the track and field and novelty events. Ethan was especially vocal calling out “Go Kitchener” while he supported 
some of the Year 10 boys involved in the tug of war and running events. Despite Ethan’s fantastic encouragement of 
his teammates, it was Mills – Jay’s team - who ended up winning overall on the day. 

LINK News
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This year’s Summer Rowing Camp was again held at Walker Flat from 
21 - 25 January. This valuable event in the rowing calendar provided 
current club members with an opportunity to work on technique and 
improve endurance. But more importantly, the club welcomed thirty-
six new Year 8 recruits to the sport of rowing. Each day consisted of 
five sessions incorporating on-water rowing, fitness activities such as 
running, ergos and flexibility and ironman/ironwoman events. 
Congratulations to the 2018 Year level winners of the ironman/
ironwoman challenges:
Year 8 – Karl Ellis and Laila Dinan
Year 9 – Ethan Charters / Isaac Graziano and Scarlett Williams
Year 10 – Oskar Milsom and Beccy Ford
Senior – Mitchell Reinhard and Annie Size
The Year 8s found the camp hard work as they had never participated in so many rigorous rowing-related activities 
in such a short time. The benefit of receiving helpful advice from coaches in a dinghy alongside their boats was 
invaluable, as was the opportunity to meet and row alongside all rowing club members prior to starting at High School.
As always, the food was a highlight of camp. Nutritious and delicious food followed every rowing session, with platters 
of fresh fruit, butter chicken, beef roast and sticky date pudding everybody’s favourites.
On the final morning of camp, most rowers participated in the traditional club row. This is a race of approximately 2.5 
kilometres with each crew handicapped according to their year level. The race finish, where all crews cross the line 
within a couple of lengths of each other was a unifying end to camp.
This year’s Summer Rowing Camp was highly valuable for all rowers. Everybody returned home slightly sleep-deprived 
and nursing blisters but with a lot more rowing knowledge. Every rower eagerly awaited the Head of the River regatta 
on Saturday, March 17 at West Lakes. All crews were hoping for season-best performances.
Emily Chambers - Junior Rowing Captain

Summer Rowing Camp

Head of the River and Presentation Dinner
On Saturday March 25, more than one hundred Unley High School rowers competed at the Schools' Head of the 
River. The school community came out in force to support the athletes. A rowing parent, Oscar Asbanu,  added to the 
atmosphere by entertaining with didgeridoo and drum beats as each boat entered the water. Unley High School boated 
twenty-one crews on the day, the second largest number of entries from a single school. Of those crews, eleven finished 
in the top four while the Year 8 Boys F crew (Diego Tovar Gallo, Cameron Gray, Dylan Riddell, Finn Graziano, Lachie Ling 
– cox) secured a win in their division of racing. Other significant results included second placings for the Schoolgirl 1st IV 
who were looking to make it three in a row and the Schoolboy Year 10 B Quad Scull who came up just short to a strong 
finishing St Peter's College crew. In addition, the Schoolboy 1st VIII rowed superbly in tough cross head wind conditions 
to finish third behind St Peter's College and Pembroke School. This crew finished ahead of traditional powerhouses 
Prince Alfred College and Scotch College to record the best Unley result in a 1st VIII race in more than a decade. Well 
done to all crews who competed with great pride on this special day.
On the Saturday evening, the UHS rowing community celebrated the rowing season at the annual Presentation Dinner 
held in the George Cresswell Hall. The squad captains spoke passionately about their squad highlights and notable 
moments of the year, with all making special mention of the tireless work and support of their coaches and families. 
The much sought after club awards were presented to the worthy recipients:
Most Valuable Crew Members:
Year 8 – Grace Martyn, Diego Tovar-Gallo
Year 9 – Deni Carruthers, Xavier Schwarzer
Year 10 – Mariane Johnstone, Zach Palamountain
Seniors – Annie Size, James Palmer
Most Dedicated Coxswain - Harry Holmes
Chuan Lai Award For The Most Valuable Club-Person(s) - Jodie and Harrison 
Brady
Congratulations to everyone involved with the club on another outstanding 
season. Anita Hughes - H & PE Coordinator
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Year 12 student, Mitchell Reinhard competed at the recent Australian Rowing 
Championships held at the Sydney International Regatta Centre. Mitch undertook a 
busy program over the course of the week and achieved considerable success:

5th Place as part of the State Crew in the Men’s Youth VIII 
6th Place in the U19 Single Scull
SILVER in the Open Lightweight Men’s VIII with NSW and SA rowers
GOLD in the U19 Double Scull with Angus Dawson from St Peters
GOLD in the Schoolboy Single Scull – this was the only medal won by a South Aus-
tralian in a school’s race at the Championships

Last season, Mitch participated as part of the Australian U21 Rowing team and he 
will once again attend trials to try and earn a place in another Australian team. 
Good luck, Mitch!

Australian Rowing Championships

Sprint Kayaking National Championships, Penrith, NSW
Between 4-10 March 2018 I was lucky enough to compete at the National 
Sprint Kayak Championships, held in Penrith, near Sydney. I started 
kayaking just over two years ago, and am a member of Holdfast Bay 
Canoe Club where I try and train up to 5 times a week. Every day had an 
early start of 5am, followed by warm-ups, racing and cool-downs.  The 
week consisted of heats, semi-finals and finals over a range of distances 
including 200m, 500m, 1000m and 2500m. I raced in a K1 (solo), and K2 
and K4, with one and three other paddlers respectively. I made every 
final in all of my K1 events, but missed out on a medal other than in the 
2500m. Overall I came away with a Silver and 2 Bronze medals. 

At the end of the week I was told that I had made the State Development 
Team and the National Talent Squad. I was also lucky enough to be 
selected to represent Australia in the U16 team in the Asia-Pacific 
Regatta, to be held at West Lakes in May.   After the summer sprint 
season finishes, the winter season consists of longer distances, and I am planning to compete in the Murray Marathon 
for the second time, where I will paddle 50km in three days over the June long weekend. 

Andrew Steel - Year 11 Student

Mathematics teacher, David Billett, recently competed in the Canberra 48 hour race. 
This is an ultra marathon event where runners aim to complete as many laps of a 400 
metre track as possible in a 48 hour period. The event is held at the Australian Institute 
of Sport, Track and Field facility.
Runners can take breaks whenever they wish, however, the clock will continue to tick so 
it is their own time that they are using.
David completed an impressive 711 laps for a total of just over 284 kilometers in the 
race and came 5th overall.
The race finished on a Sunday and David was back teaching Maths on the following 
Monday morning.
An impressive effort indeed. 

Staff News
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The 2017-2018 rowing season marked the 40th Anniversary of 
the formation of the Unley High School Rowing Club (UHSRC). To 
acknowledge this milestone, UHSRC organised a celebratory function in 
the school’s Rose Garden on Saturday February 17th and an ‘old-scholar’ 
row at the Torrens on the following morning.  The 150 attendees on 
the evening were treated to finger food and live music, a memorabilia 
display and some interesting speeches highlighting some of the key 
moments in the club’s history.
Current President, Chris Ford officially opened the evening and outlined 
how far the club has come; from a couple of boats in a tin shed to some 
of the club’s recent accomplishments. 
Anna Tree, (UHS – 1988-1992), whose significant credentials include 
being part of the winning UHS crew in the inaugural Schoolgirls 1st 
VIII rowing at Nationals in 1992, medalling at Junior World Championship level and having success as an international 
rowing coach at the AIS, spoke highly of how the important qualities of camaraderie, inclusivity, commitment, 
diversity, encouragement, tradition, and leadership were developed through her involvement with rowing at UHS. She 
acknowledged how these qualities still are integral to her everyday home and work life.
The club founder, Liesl Vanderwerp’s address outlined the numerous opportunity and resource discrepancies between 
male and female sports at the time when she introduced rowing to girls at UHS. At the school level, the budget for girl’s 
sport was significantly less than that for the boys, and there was not even an office space allocated to the Girl’s Sport 
Coordinator. The girls initially raced in Ladies events as there was nothing for schoolgirls. The Head of the River (HOR) 
was also only for schoolboy crews. It took letters in 1988 from UHS girls to the Equal Opportunities Commissioner at 
the time, to ensure that for every boy’s race held at HOR, there had to be a female equivalent race. This initially saw 
the introduction of underage schoolgirl races at the HOR, with a schoolgirl 1st VIII race occurring for the first time the 
following year. Thanks to the interest and dedication of people such as Liesl and our rowing girls of the 1980s, UHS were 
real trailblazers for schoolgirl rowing here in South Australia.  
A group of UHS rowers from the early 1980s spoke about one of their fellow crew members, Chuan Lai, who tragically 
died in a ferry capsize in Malaysia in 1985. They wanted to make sure current rowers were aware of the significance of 
The Chuan Lai Shield for the Most Valuable Clubperson. According to Liz Jones, Chuan was an amazing young man and the 
awarding of the shield each year is to help the next generation of rowers learn the values he so passionately stood for: 
honour, inclusivity, family, commitment, courage, humour and above all, putting the welfare of others before oneself.
Matthew Draper successfully coached UHS crews over a 10-year period in the club’s formative years. Since then he has 
undertaken various administrative roles including High Performance Manager and Director of Development and Events 
with Rowing Australia, Continental Events Coordinator at FISA, Rowing Technical Advisor for the International University 
Sports Federation and is currently responsible for the general administration of the High Performance and National Team 
program and the logistical coordination of the Sport Science and Sport Medicine team for Rowing Canada. While Matthew 
was unable to attend he sent a letter that was read on the night. He acknowledged that ‘being part of something good, 
is great for the soul’ and in his years coaching at UHS, he saw the impact and appreciated the power of sport to change  
lives. He has promised to attend the 50th anniversary celebration.

The Sunday morning culminated in a ‘row’ at the Torrens, where past and 
present rowers came together to share more stories whilst completing several 
laps of the Torrens at a more leisurely pace than usually undertaken during a 
training session. Several ‘old’ rowers had the privilege of also rowing in one of 
the club’s old wooden boats, the Liesl Vanderwerp, which was christened by the 
club back in the 1980s.
Thank you to all rowers, their families, coaches and school staff who have been 
involved in and supported the club over the past 40 years. 
Courtney Size, Rilla Hernandez and Jodie Brady deserve special 
acknowledgement for all their hard work in organising this significant event for 
the UHSRC.  
Anita Hughes - H & PE Coordinator & Rowing Stalwart

Unley High School Rowing Club 40th Anniversary Dinner
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The Unley High School Sports Day was held in warm conditions on Friday,  10 March. Student participation in track, 
field and novelty events demonstrated pride, commitment and enjoyment. The cheering from the House tents 
brought colour, house spirit and a sense of occasion to the event. Participation in the novelty events (obstacle 
course, 100m ergo challenge, tug-of-war and spoke relay) was most notable as students did their best to amass 
points for their House. The crowd also enjoyed the impromptu dances and good natured commentary.

The annual ‘Unley Sheffield’, a handicap race for the winner of each of the girl’s and boy’s 100m events showcased 
our school’s best sprinters. Congratulations to the 2018 winners, Josh Rogers and Persia Tuckey.

SPORTS DAY RESULTS

Place House Total Points
1 Mills 2304
2 Kitchener 2174
3 Kyre 1905
4 Giles 1686

This is three wins in a row for Mills and is largely due to significant 
participation across all events.

RECORDS

Event Old Record New Record
Open Boys Javelin Josh Rogers 42.10m 42.69m
Year 10 Girls Long Jump Hayley Stevens 4.42m 4.52m

Year 10 Girls High Jump Hayley Stevens 1.51m 1.52m

INDIVIDUAL CHAMPIONSHIP WINNERS:

Year Level Winner Runner-Up Third Place
Year 8 Boys Harrison Barker – 40 pts Maceo Lellouche – 30 pts Luka Dakovic – 24 pts
Year 8 Girls Talia Smith – 50 pts Alex Ploenges – 28 pts Bellkiss L’Dannoui – 22 pts
Year 9 Boys Noah Warde – 54 pts Tasi Asbanu – 36 pts Gerard -  32 pts
Year 9 Girls Tilly Midwinter – 48 pts Scarlett Williams – 38 pts Lilli Mae Mavrogiannis – 32 pts
Year 10 Boys Asher Gillings – 48 pts Mitchell O’Hara – 28 pts Riley Lethbridge – 28 pts
Year 10 Girls Eve Mackenzie – 38 pts Hayley Stevens – 36 pts Annabel Nettleton – 32 pts
Year 11 Boys Jye Sinderberry – 48 pts Cooper Williams – 28 pts Ben Cooper – 26 pts
Year 11 Girls Persia Tuckey – 48 pts Kelsey McBrearty – 24 pts Annie Size – 20 points
Year 12 Boys Josh Rogers – 84 pts Josh Pullman – 50 pts Jacob Earl – 26 pts
Year 12 Girls Shannon Cain – 64 pts Zoe Andrews – 58 pts Emma Norsell – 40 pts

Thank you to all students who participated on the day. A special congratulations to the Sports Captains who were 
integral in promoting the event, officiating at the pre-Sports day events and organising their relay teams. Thanks 
also to all staff for their hard work on the day.

Sports Day 2018
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We have had a brilliant start to our musical production of ‘The Addams Family’ with everyone showing their 
enthusiasm and support. After the musical was announced, we had plenty of people buzzing with excitement to sign 
up. Now we have a cast and crew of over 100 people ready to make our production a success. Our first rehearsal 
was a fantastic time for team bonding and we also started the dance troupe auditions and it was great to see all the 
amazing talent and variety within our cast. 
At our second rehearsal we got off to a good start on the opening song “When You’re an Addams” and hearing 
everyone singing together for the first time was a thrill. At our third rehearsal we announced our leads as; 
Roy Pugliese as Gomez Addams
Lilli Dempster as Morticia Addams (with Annastasia Difebo as the understudy), Bryn Norris as Uncle Fester
Ruby Zoontjens as Wednesday Addams (with Tilly Joachin as the understudy), Maggie Dimas as Grandma Addams 
Jordi Hall as Pugsley Addams (with Alise Kanaan as the understudy)
Elias Jansons as Lurch (with Alex Butterfield as the understudy)
Jonathan Antonis as Mal Beineke 
Samantha Green as Alice Beineke (with Maeve Allen-Horvat as the understudy) and Jaxson Russell as Lucas Beineke. 
We hope that you can all come along to see one of our performance that will be at the George Cresswell Hall from   
9 -11 August 2018.
Ishana Somers - Assistant Director

Musical 2018 - The Addams Family
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Year 8 Camp
The Year 8 Camp was held at Aldinga from 13 -16 March. Students had the opportunity to participate in many great 
activities including surfing and team building exercises. The following are some of the students reflections on their 
camp experiences:
Taylor  - “It was great. I enjoyed all the fun activities and the surfing.”
Xander - “ Very good team building exercises and I made lots of new friends”
Trinidad - “ I really liked the surfing and the food. I had an amazing time and I also really liked the dorms because I 
got to make new friends”
Elle - “Surfing and team building exercises were the most enjoyable part of camp. The team building exercises 
helped you meet new people which was a really good experience”



UNLEY HIGH SCHOOL
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STEM Works update
The STEM works keep on progressing towards a finishing date later in the year. Recently the new front windows 
have been installed including a spectacular Unley High School logo facing out onto Kitchener Street. The new 
verandah is also taking shape.

2017 Year Book

The Unley High School 2017 Year book is now available for sale through Student Services. The publication is a 
fabulous keepsake of your students school year. Available now for only $15.00.
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Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability   (NCCD)

All schools are required to collect information about the numbers 
of students that they provide adjustments to under the Disability 
Discrimination Act (1992) and Disability Standards of Education 
(2005). From 2018, this data will be used as the basis for national 
funding.

The NCCD involves the collection of;

•	 the number of students receiving adjustments to enable them to participate in education on the same 
basis as other students

•	 the level of adjustment provided to students 

•	 student’s type of disability if known

Under the model the definition of disability is broad and includes learning difficulties, health and mental health 
conditions. If your child is identified for inclusion in the Collection, the required information will be included in this 
year’s data collection.

If you have any questions about the data collection, please contact Jenny Johns on 8394 5400.  Further information 
can be found at: http://www.education.gov.au/nationally-consistent-collection-data-school-students-disability.

NAPLAN 2018 
NAPLAN Testing for all Year 9 students will occur in Week 3, Term 2.

These tests are aligned to the Australian Curriculum: English and Mathematics. Each student will receive a report, 
as per previous NAPLAN reports, showing their achievement against national standards. NAPLAN individual 
student reports are expected to be ready for distribution to parents/caregivers during August and September.

Dates for NAPLAN Testing are:

•	 Tuesday 15 May: 	 Language Conventions & Writing

•	 Wednesday 16 May:	 Reading

•	 Thursday 17 May:	 Numeracy

Should you require further information, a parent information brochure is available from the DECD website: 

https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites/g/files/net691/f/naplan-paper-parent_brochure-2018.pdf
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Materials and Service Charge 2018
Payment of fees and subject levies or a ‘Commitment to Pay’ needed to be completed by the end of Term One. 

The charge of $695, plus any applicable subject charges, were set by the Governing Council and approved by the 
Principal on behalf of the Chief Executive DECD.  Incorporated within these fees are the essential components 
required to successfully complete the year at Unley High School.  Included in the fee is access to equipment, 
textbooks, library, information technology, printing and use of consumables and resources for curriculum 
throughout the year.

Your attention to either payment of the fees, completion of a ‘Commitment to Pay’ form from the Finance Office 
or application for School Card would be appreciated.  Forms are available from Students Services, and the School 
Card application can also be downloaded from www.decd.sa.gov.au.

Methods of payment include payment at the Finance Office between 8.00 am and 3.00 pm each day, payments 
on-line via website or Direct Debit Deposits by Instalments via bank account or credit card. If fees are not paid in 
full then parents need to complete a ‘Commitment To Pay’ form and abide by the arrangements made on that 
form for payment of fees. If no arrangements are made then outstanding accounts will be forwarded to the Debt 
Collector by the end of Term 2.

If you wish to discuss any arrangements please contact the school and speak to the Business Manager or Finance 
Officer on 8394 5400.

Ibi Kanellos, Business Manager

School Card Scheme for 2018

The state government is raising the school card income threshold in 2018 to help families with the increasing 
cost of living. This means that families with 1 child and a gross income for the 2016-2017 financial year of 
$57,870 or less will be eligible. Further information is available at https://tinyurl.com/y96h45nn

New in 2018!

Applicants who apply for School Card assistance via an ED003A – Income Audit application form are now able to 
apply via an online application form.

Applications for School Card must be made each year at each school your children attend.

Eligibility income limits for a student attending a government school

No. of Dependant Students Gross Annual Income Gross Weekly Income
1 $58 870 $1 113
2 $58 903 $1 133
3 $59 936 $1 153
4 $60 969 $1 173
5 $62 002 $1 193

Material & Services fees were due to be paid by the end of Term One. If you 
have not made arrangements for payment by instalment, then your fees are 

now overdue. If you are having difficulty paying fees, please contact the school 
to speak with Ibi Kanellos, Business Manager
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iPad 101 – Parent Workshops Term 2

Do you want to know more about your child’s iPad and how to maximise its use?

Keen to learn about parental controls and other safety options on your child’s iPad?

Please join us for 3 x 1 hour sessions in Term 2:

•	 Wednesday	 2 May		  (Week 1)

•	 Wednesday   	 16 May 	 (Week 3)

•	 Wednesday   	 23 May 	 (Week 4)

Sessions will start at 6pm

Meet in the front foyer at Unley High School.

Please bring either your child’s iPad to use or your own.

If interested, please email Jenny Johns:                                          
jenny.johns@uhs.sa.edu.au to book a place in our iPad 101 program.
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ADELAIDE STEM 
CAREERS NIGHT
Connect the dots between 
our innovative degrees  
and your dream career in 
Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Maths! 

Our Adelaide STEM 
Careers Night is a great 
way for students, parents, 
and teachers to learn about 
the exciting career 
opportunities that await 
STEM graduates, and how 
studying a degree at the 
University of Adelaide can 
prepare you for the jobs of 
the future. 

Hear from staff and industry 
about current and emerging 
career opportunities, and from 
students and graduates about 
their experiences at the 
University of Adelaide: 

• career, industry, and research
opportunities available

• pathway options on how to
get into uni - whether you're
starting mid-year or early
next year

• hands-on experiences,
including access to cutting-
edge facilities, fieldtrips and
overseas study opportunities

• student well-being and
academic support

• life as a STEM student at
Adelaide

Event details

When: 6pm, Wednesday 9 May 
(interactive activities from 5pm) 

Where: The Braggs Lecture 
Theatre, North Terrace Campus 

Light refreshments provided 

Hosted by the Faculty of Sciences 
and the Faculty of Engineering, 
Computer and Mathematical 
Sciences 

Register to attend

adelstemcareersnight.eventbrite.com.au 

FOR FURTHER 
ENQUIRIES
The Faculty of Engineering, Computer and 
Mathematical Sciences

EMAIL engage_ecms@adelaide.edu.au

WEBSITE ecms.adelaide.edu.au

CRICOS 00123M 
#BePartOfItSAbpartofit.com.au 

Continue to be B Part of the largest global 
study into herd immunity and help protect 
yourself, your friends, and your family.

Make sure you’re up to date with your 
vaccinations and throat swabs in 2018. 

Next school visit date is: 

Tuesday 29 May & Tuesday 14 August
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Minor time changes to 
school bus 966 for Term 2 2018 
 
 
 

On Monday 30th April 2018 Adelaide Metro will 
introduce a minor timetable change to school bus 966. 

 

This bus will now depart Marion Centre Interchange 
(zone E) 2 minutes earlier at 7:48am. 

 

This is to allow for increased traffic congestion along the 
route and upcoming works as part of the Oaklands 
Grade Crossing Separation Project. 

 

The connection with route 734 will be maintained. 
School bus 966 will continue to wait for students 
transferring from the route 734 service. 

 

For more information visit www.adelaidemetro.com.au 
or call 1300 311 108. 

 

 

Minor time changes to 
school bus 968 for Term 2 2018 
 
 
 

On Monday 30th April 2018 Adelaide Metro 
will introduce a minor timetable change to 
school bus 968. 
 
This bus will now depart stop 14E Edward 
Street 3 minutes earlier at 8:10am. 
 
This is to allow for increased traffic congestion 
along the route and improve service reliability. 
 
For more information visit 
www.adelaidemetro.com.au 
or call 1300 311 108. 

 

 

Minor time changes to 
school bus 988 for Term 2 2018 
 
 
On Monday 30th April 2018 Adelaide Metro will introduce a 
minor timetable change to school bus 988. 
 
This bus will start 5 minutes earlier to allow for increased 
congestion along the route and improve service reliability. 
 
The new timetable will be: 
 
Anzac Highway stop 21A  ................................................. 7:35 
Glenelg Interchange zone C  ............................................ 7:37 
Morphett Road stop 21  ..................................................... 7:48 
Cross Road stop 183  ....................................................... 8:01 
Urrbrae Agricultural H.S. school grounds  ......................... 8:29 
Maitland Street stop 16A  .................................................. 8:36 
 
This bus will continue to service all stops enroute. 
 
For more information visit www.adelaidemetro.com.au 
or call 1300 311 108. 

 

 

Minor time changes to 
school bus 989 for Term 2 2018 
 
 
 

On Monday 30th April 2018 Adelaide Metro will introduce a 
minor timetable change to school bus 989. 
 
This bus will start 5 minutes earlier to allow for increased 
congestion along the route and improve service reliability. 
 
The new timetable will be: 
 
Aberfoyle Hub zone B  ....................................................... 7:20 
Oakridge Road stop 45  ..................................................... 7:28 
Flagstaff Road stop 34  ...................................................... 7:37 
Urrbrae Agricultural H.S. school grounds ........................... 8:33 
 
This bus will continue to service all stops enroute to Urrbrae 
Agricultural High School. 
 
For more information visit www.adelaidemetro.com.au 
or call 1300 311 108. 

 



Who’ll host a student  

for our school?

Give one of these kids the chance of a lifetime:  

a short stay with your family. It could make a  

world of difference for them and you:

• explore their language, culture, customs and food;

• make a lasting bond with them and their family;

• join in activities with other host families;

• get a taste of the Homestay program and have  

other kids come to stay longer.

Department for Education and Child Development T/A South Australian Government Schools CRICOS Provider Number: 00018A

We’ve got Japanese students 
from Kyoto coming for a 14 night 
study tour :  29 July - 12 August. 

Can you help?

Contact Philippa Holland, International Student Officerphilippa.holland@uhs.sa.edu.au Ph: 8394 5400

UNLEY HIGH SCHOOL

EXCELLENCE    RESPECT    DIVERSITY    COMMUNITY

To our volunteers 
Thank you for giving the canteen your precious time. We really appreciate you being here.

Mick deRuyter, Samantha Smart, Georgina Chambers, Lesley Amos, Anna Chin, Leanne Hough, 
Sarah Thomas, Jodie Harris, Siobhan McKeown, Jan  Symons, Deb Heydon, Zuzanna Synusas, 

Trudie Cain, Heather Brocklehurst, Hasmik Annassian.
Regards Helen, Liz, Kerry & Teng



EXCELLENCE   RESPECT    DIVERSITY    COMMUNITY

UNLEY HIGH SCHOOL 
The Utmost for the Highest

NEWSLETTER 2					     April 2018

As part of our ongoing commitment to the environment, all Newsletters are published on our 
school website. Hard copies are no longer issued to students unless specifically
requested. To ensure that you stay informed of our school activities, newsletters and 
announcements you must register to be notified of new information posted on our website. 
Visit www.uhs.sa.edu.au click on Announcements and then complete the email subscription 
request. If you are unable to access our website, please write a brief letter which includes your 
student’s name, Home Group and your signature, then pass to your student’s Home Group 
Teacher. Arrangements will then be made for you to receive a hard copy.

		  	
DIARY DATES

TERM 2
May 2				    iPad 101 - Parent Workshop						      6.00- 7.00pm
May 4-6			   Generations in Jazz - Mt Gambier	
May 7-9			   Year 10 Bushwalking Camp
May 8-9 			   Melbourne Art Tour
May 8				    Principal’s Tour
May 10			   Parent Teacher Interviews						      12.00 -8.00pm
May 14			   Parent VoiceMeeting							       6.30 -8.30pm
May 15 -17			   NAPLAN testing
May 16			   iPad 101 - Parent Workshop						      6.00 - 7.00pm
May 16- 18 			   Year 10 Bushwalking Camp
May 17			   IDAHOT Day
May 18			   Volunteer Afternoon Tea
May 22			   Governing Council Meeting						      7.00 -9.00pm
May 23			   iPad 101 - Parent Workshop						      6.00 - 7.00pm
May 23- 25			   Year 11 Kayak Camp
May 26			   Year 12 Music Performance
May 28			   Reconciliation Assembly						      12.00
May 29			   Meningococcal B Vaccines  - Year 11 & 12
May 30			   Middle School Autumn Concert
May 30 -1 June		  Year 12 Outdoor Ed Bushwalk Camp
June 4 -8 			   Think Before You Speak Week
June 6-7			   Year 12 Drama Performance
June 8				    Student Free Day/Staff Professional Development
June 8				    YEAR 12 FORMAL
June 11			   Public Holiday - Queen’s Birthday
June 12 			   Student Free Day/Staff Professional Development
June 18 - 20			   Year 11 Exams
June 21			   Year 11 Music Showcase
June 22 			   End of Semester 1


